Delaware City Police Department
407 Clinton Street
Delaware City, Delaware 19706
Telephone: (302)836-6344

September 16, 2019

TO: The Honorable, Paul H. Johnson, Mayor
The Honorable, Robert Malinowski, Vice Mayor
The Honorable John Buchhiet, Council Member
The Honorable Beth Konkus, Council Member
The Honorable Chase Renoll, Council Member
The Honorable Megan Titus, Council Member

FROM: David L. Baylor ,-
Chief of Police

SUBJECT: Police Report for August 2019

Below you will find the year to date comparison based on all incidents reported as of August 31, 2019.

Crime Classification 2019 (YTD) | 2018 (YTD)
Kidnap 0 1
Rape 2 3
Robbery 0 0
Assault/Aggravated 7 3
Burglary 5 4
Theft 34 18
Theft/Auto 0 0
All Other 0 0
Total Part | Offenses 48 29
Crime Classification 2019 (YTD) 2018 (YTD)
Other Assaults 19 30
Rec. Stolen Property 0 0
Criminal Mischief 12 18
Weapons 3 0
Other Sex Offenses 1 1
Alcohol 0 1
Drugs 4 7
Noise/Disorderly Premise 5 3
Trespass 3 6
Disorderly Conduct 2 5
Other 303 288
Total Part Il Offenses 352 359




Police Report for the Month of August 2019 (continuation)

Crime Classlfication 2019(YTD) 2018 (YTD
Alarm 22 26
Animal Control 0 6
Recovered Property 10 8
Service 214 185
Suspicious Person/Vehicle 36 34
Total Part Ill Offenses 282 259
Total of All Crime Categories 682 647
Month Traffic Citations
Issued
January 32
February 23
March 20
April 18
May 20
June 14
July 21
August 10
September 0
October 0
November 0
December 0
Year To Date Totals 158
Month Traffic
Warnings
Issued
January 12
February 12
March 21
April 7
May 11
June 10
July 8
August 16
September 0
October 0
November 0
December 0
Year To Date Totals 97

Crime Information:

» On August 4™, The Delaware City Police, assisted by the New Castle County Police Department
responded to the 300 block of Hamilton Street in reference to a burglary in progress complaint.
Investigation and crime scene processing linked Brandon C. Ryan, 26, a homeless man, from the New
Castle area to the burglary. Mr. Ryan was apprehended in the New Castle area and charged with
burglary in the second degree and criminal mischief. It is important to note that Mr. Ryan, was
previously charged with burglary and theft of the same residence in July of this year.



> General Information

v
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School is back in session and we are asking all residents and motorist to lookout for school buses
picking up and discharging children in the city.

The Delaware City Police Department has received several complaints regarding stop sign
violations and speeding within the city. We are reminding all residents to slow down and come
to a complete stop for all stop signs.

Bicycle safety remains a key area of concern throughout the city. We are reminding all cyclists
they are required to follow the rules of the road. Parents, please instruct your children on the
safe and proper operation of their bicycles.



